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Docket No. 030-20108 License ho. 06-00483-10

Wesleyan University
ATTN: William Firshein, Ph.D.

Chairman, Department of Chemistry
Middletown, Connecticut 06457

Gentlemen:

Subject: Routine Insp7ction No. 030-20108/90-001

On November 14, 1990, Eric H. Reber of this office conducted a routine safety
inspection at the above address of activities ac;horized by the above listed
NRC license. The inspection was an examination of your licensed activities
as they relate to radiation safety and to compliance with the Commission's
regu'ations and the license conditions. The inspection consisted of ocservations
by the inspector, interviews with personnel, and a selective examination of
repre:sentative records. The findings of the inspection were discussed with you
and Donald Albert at the conclusion of the inspection.

Based cs the results of this inspection, it apperrs that your activities w ..
not cenducted in full compliance with NRC requirements. A Notice of Violation
is enclosed at Appendix A and categorizes m n violation by severity level in
accordance with the " General Statement of Policy and Procedure for NRC Enforce-
nent Actions," 10 CFR Part 2, Appendix C (Enforcement Policy). You are requiro
to respond to this letter and in preparing your response, you should follow the
instructions in Appendix A.

From the discussion of our findings at the conclusion of the inspection, we
understrrd that you will formally request that your license be amended to allow
you to riold radioactivs material with a physical half-life of less than some
specified amount of tiie for decay-in-storage before disposal in ordinary trash.
Please confirm our understanding in your reply to this letter.

Item A.2 in the Notice of Violation enclosed with this letter was identified
during a previous inspection of your licensed activities and documented in a
Notice of Violation enclosed with our letter dated January 7,1986. From this
inspection, it appears that your corrective actions were not effective since

I this item has recurred. Recurrent and uncorrected violations are given
additional weight in the consideration and selection of appropriate enforcement
action. Therefore, in your response to this letter, you should give particular
attention to those actions taken or planned to ensure that identified items of
noncompliance will be completely corrected and will not recur.

In accordance with Section 2.790 of the NRC's " Rules of Practice," Part 2,
Title 10, Code of Federal Regulations, a copy of this ietter ar.d ycur reply
will be placed in the Public Document Room.
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The respur.ses directed by this letter and the accompanying Notice are not

j subject to the clearance procedures of the Office of Management and Budget
I as required by the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1980, PL 96-511.

Your cooperatiot with us is appreciated.

Sincerely,

Original Signed By:

John D. Kinneman

John D. Kinneman, Chief
Nuclear Materials Safety Section B

a

Division of Radiation Safety
and Safeguards

Enclosure:
Appendix A, Notice of Violation

cc:
Public Document Room (PDR)
Nuclear Sr fety Information Center (NSIC)
State of Lniaecticut

bec:
Region I Docket Room (w/ concurrences)
Management Assistant, ORMA
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